
 

RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS 
 

Minutes of Lawrence Township Trustees                 Regular Meeting 
 
July 25, 2024 
  
 
    
The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. 

Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman 

Ritterbeck.  All Trustee were present. 

 

Minutes from the July 11, 2024 regular meeting were approved. 

 

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written. 

 

 

PUBLIC SPEAKS 

 

Bolivar Fire Chief Lynch advised Trustees that he did a pre-inspection of Crazy Habanera and 

there will be a delay in opening due to a hood system.   

 

MEETING  

Chairman Ritterbeck extended condolences on behalf of the Township in the passing of 

Bolivar Mayor Robert Lloyd’s mother.  Road Superintendent Myers presented Trustees with 

a quote from T. Rowley for tree removal on St. Pete and French Hill for $5000, indicating 

that the trees to be removed are in power lines and unsafe for the township to remove 

themselves.  Ritterbeck made a motion, seconded by Haueter to approve T. Rowley to 

remove trees.  Ritterbeck:yes; Hauter:yes; Ackerman:yes.  Motion passed.  Myers received 

a quote from Action Now to spray three parking lots: basketball courts on Glenpark, River 

Community Park parking lot on Glenpark and lot located on Wilkshire Blvd for $600.  

Ritterbeck made a motion, seconded by Ackerman to approve spraying of parking lots by 

Action Now.  Ritterbeck:yes; Hauter:yes; Ackerman:yes.  Motion passed.  Myers received 

an updated quote for garage doors from Parkhill Door and Ritterbeck made a motion, 

seconded by Haueter to have garage doors replaced by Parkhill Door for $60,331.  

Ritterbeck:yes; Hauter:yes; Ackerman:yes.  Motion passed.  Myers brought to the Trustees 

attention that when Gibler Rd. is paved semi-trucks using the road to turn around and will 

break up the new asphalt.  Reflectors were discussed to prevent a semi from using the road, 

Trustees will reach out to the business owner to see what can be done to prevent this from 

happening.  Myers checked roads and road signs.  Zoning Inspector Weekley advised to be 

sure to check with the Army Corp. of Engineer along with the Township Zoning when 

purchasing property in Lawrence Township.  Weekley spoke with Dollar General regarding 

the utility pole and it was determined that it was not installed on their property.  Weekley 

will reach out to the owner of the property. AEP owns the pole and working to be sure 

utilities are underground as deed restrictions show.  Weekley also suggested Trustees work 

on a Resolution regarding underground utilities.   Trustee Ackerman received call 

concerning fires on French Hill where mulch has been collected.  Bolivar Fire Chief Lynch 

is aware of the situation and it is an O.D.N.R. issue.  Martina Mann advised Trustees that the 

Quarterly JSWMD grant has been submitted. A motion to adjourn was made and so ordered 

by Chairman.                           

 

 

 

ATTEST:                                                        APPROVED: 

 

______________________, Fiscal Officer    ___________________, Trustee 

Ann Marie Ackerman                                        Donald Ackerman 

 

 

_______________________, Chairman                ___________________, Trustee 

Matthew Ritterbeck                                                      Michael Haueter 

 

 


